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appeal was denied.  On 24 November 1982, you completed six (6) hours of battalion level drug 
and alcohol classes and were found to have potential for further service.  On 27 December 1982, 
you received a second NJP for wrongfully using marijuana.  You were counseled on your 
repeated pattern of disciplinary infractions against the articles of the uniform code of military 
justice and your substandard performance, unprofessional attitude, complete lack of discipline, 
and for testing positive for marijuana on two separate urinalyses.  You were advised that further 
misconduct could result in you being processed for administrative discharge.  On 13 January 
1983, you received a third NJP for wrongfully using both cocaine and marijuana.  On 27 January 
1983, you were informed of your Commanding Officer’s (CO) intent to recommend to the 
discharge authority that you be separated with an other than honorable (OTH) characterization of 
service for drug abuse.  You were provided your procedural rights, electing to obtain copies of all 
documents to be forwarded to the discharge authority and waiving all other procedural rights.  On 
2 February 1983, a staff judge advocate reviewed your case and found the proceedings to be 
sufficient in law and fact.  On 9 February 1983, the discharge authority directed you be 
discharged with an OTH characterization for drug abuse, and on 22 February 1983, you were so 
discharged.  On 29 July 1987, you petitioned the naval discharge review board (NDRB) for an 
upgrade of your discharge to honorable and back pay contending your discharge was unjust due 
to inaccurate urinalysis tests.  NRDB denied your request. 
 
As part of the Board’s review, a qualified mental health professional reviewed your request for 
correction to your record and provided the Board with an AO regarding your assertion that you 
were never given the opportunity to address your drug addiction/abuse and were told at court-
martial that there was no room in the Marine Corps for someone who abused drugs.  The AO 
noted there was no in-service or post-service documentation of a diagnosis of a mental health 
condition.  As such, the AO opined, based on the current available evidence, there is insufficient 
evidence that you incurred an unfitting mental health condition during your military service, and 
there is insufficient evidence that your misconduct could be attributed to an unfitting mental 
health condition. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge and your contentions 
noted above.  The Board viewed your allegations with serious concern.  However, this Board is 
not an investigating agency nor does it have the resources to investigate unsubstantiated 
allegations.  In addition to considering your DD 214 and Bachelor’s Degree, the Board noted you 
did not submit character letters to be considered for clemency purposes.  Based upon this review, 
the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient to warrant relief.  
Specifically, the Board determined your misconduct outweighed these mitigating factors.  Lastly, 
the Board concurred with the AO.  Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, the Board 
determined that your request does not merit relief. 






